Ball Pond Advisory Committee
Minutes

Regular Meeting, Tuesday April 17, 2018
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, April 17, 2018.  Cynthia Stevens called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.
Members in Attendance
Committee Members Cynthia Stevens (Chair), Gary Mummert, Mark Spellmann, Peter Viola, George Buck and Helen Gallagher were present.
Approval of Minutes from March 20, 2018:
Gary Mummert made a motion to accept the Minutes from March 20, 2018. Pete Viola seconded the motion. 
                                Vote: 5-0-0 (Motion passed), Mark Spellman arrived after vote
 

General Correspondence:  
· Cynthia said there is still $7,050 in the budget for weed control which is expected to be used in the Spring.  A Weed study and invoice are outstanding from George Benson.  
Public Comment: None

Old Business:
· Carp Stocking
· Cynthia applied for 62 carp from CT DEEP by fax.  She was unable to reach individuals covering for Mindy Barnett, who returns in June, by email or phone, including Kirk McPherson and Steve Gephard.  However, she did speak with Pete Aarrestad.  
.
· Bids for Cutting more Phragmites 
· Gary has sent a request for bid to Timber Wolf’s Shane Cosentino and Matt Vogt of New England Aquatic Services.  He asked the committee for feedback on whether cutting should be done once or twice a year.
· The committee agreed twice a year would be helpful with spread with the first cut being in June.

· George Buck offered to cut the phragmites but not collect and dispose of them.  He would cut and leave them, where they would break down into compost over time.  He explained you cut in July when they get high, before seed pods form, until there is just a short stump.  A new shoot will form.  You do a second cut for the new shoot.  Eventually the root dies because it does not get enough sugar to create new seeds.
· Cynthia said the cut phragmites should be removed.  She will share information with the committee on the importance of removing cut phragmites.
· Mark said there is money in the budget to have them cut and removed by a contractor.

· The committee will make a decision on the cutting of phragmites at next month’s meeting.

· Friends of Ball Pond (FoBP) Litter Clean-Up

· Mark reported FoBP had a successful Litter Clean-up Day.  However, there was a mattress, tractor tire and plexiglass at the boat launch that were too big to be removed.

· Cynthia suggested Mark contact Russ Loudon of Public Works to see if the Town would be willing to dispose of the items.
· Issues with boat storage
· Gary reported the aluminum boat that appeared to be abandoned, and in the water that had been removed and emptied of water is now back in the water and sinking. The second boat remains locked to the fence at the Town Beach.
· Cynthia will write a note that Lisa will put on BPAC letterhead and mail to residents on Satterlee and Arrow Meadow Roads asking them to remove any boats from the Town beaches. 
· Cynthia will also speak with Mrs. Perry.
Adjournment
Pete Viola made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:51 p.m. Gary Mummert seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 

The next Regular meeting of the Ball Pond Advisory Committee is scheduled for Tuesday, May 15, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall Conference Room.
Respectfully Submitted,
Lisa Arasim

Recording Secretary
